Brennan Middle School

Brennan Organization of Parents

April 8, 2014
Officers in attendance: Lisa Ramos, Robyn Crowe, Mary Morris
Attending: Karen Saltzman, Glenn Bryant, Rose Larson, Melissa Gray, Karen Paieseau, Stacie Marrotte, Ann McDonagh, Marion Kibarthi, Emily Loranger, Pauline & Alan Legere, Mark Dunshee, Susan Dunshee, Lili Heng, Stephanie Fahy, Lourie Saraone, Sugeia Medro, Frank Sylvia, Tracey Sylvia, Gloria de Jesus

Opening: At 6:35 the meeting was called to order by Lisa Ramos.  The minutes from last months meeting were reviewed and accepted. 
President’s Report

· Welcome to all incoming 5th grade families.  Lisa gave a presentation on activities the BOP sponsors and where the fundraising money is spent.  The handouts are attached.

· Lisa reviewed some of the past fundraisers which include: Square One Art, Scripts, the Turkey Raffle, Box Tops, Butter Braids and the Kids stuff coupon books.

· The fundraising is used to sponsor many of the field trips and in school presentations

· A significant portion of money for field trips is used for the buses

· The BOP is present during the Winter Festival and Book Fair

· The BOP will coordinate the teacher appreciation events which will take place in May

· The new Brennan mascot was worn during the March Student/Faculty Basketball game.  The mascot was purchased with funds raised via the sales of spirit wear
· Lisa emphasized the important role all parents play and are all part of the BOP.  Any ideas for future events or other suggestions are welcomed

Financial Report:

· The treasurer’s report was reviewed (see attached).

· The 8th grade is the most expensive area given all the end of year events scheduled.  It will cost approximately $2000.00 for the events which includes the trip to High Meadows

· The Butter Braids fundraiser raised $1400.00- this is with only 6% of the student body participating…imagine if the entire school did

The floor was turned over to Mrs. Saltzman.

Principal’s Report:

· Mrs. Saltzman welcomed all the families to Brennan
· The 8th grade is scheduled to have a “Lock In” on May 2nd.  It will be four hours long, there will be a D.J., a bounce house and refreshments will be served.  One 8th grade student helped to organize and made sure there was enough staff chaperones.
· In June there will be transition events for students entering 5th grade.  They will meet and greet and have lunch at Brennan

· Mrs. Saltzman turned the floor over to the Math and ELA coaches to review the Common Core Standards.

· The Common Core Standards are part of the Massachusetts education framework.  Samples of the students’ work were on display.  The students used visual aids to understand the concept of volume-they measured boxes and used formulas to calculate.  The ELA classes use annotation to mark the text to discuss evidence and opinion.  Accelerated Reader does continue in middle school

Special Presentation
· The manager from the Pleasant St. McDonalds gave a presentation on McTeacher’s Night
· On either a Monday, Tuesday or Wednesday for 2-3hrs a percentage of all sales (including drive thru) are donated to the school

· Some of the benefits of this fundraiser are: it’s off site, it is a small time commitment, McDonalds provides all the flyers

· The school mascot can be used

· The middle school can coordinate with an elementary school to increase volume

· McDonalds needs a one month notice to schedule

Meeting adjourned at 7:15
Respectfully submitted

Mary Morris

